MINUTES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
JANUARY 25, 2008
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, JANUARY 25, 2008, BEGINNING AT 9:05 A.M., WITH
CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA PRESIDING.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council of the County of Maui regular meeting for twenty-fifth
January, 2008, shall come to order,
Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS MICHELLE ANDERSON, GLADYS C.
BAISA, JO ANNE JOHNSON, WILLIAM J. MEDEIROS,
MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH PONTANILLA, MICHAEL P.
VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO AND CHAIR
G. RIKI HOKAMA,
EXCUSED: NONE.
COUNTY CLERK ROY T. HIRAGA: Mr., Mr. Chairman, all, all of your nine Members are in
attendance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
This morning Members, we do have our opening remarks to be given by our
colleague from West Maui, Ms. Johnson. Prior to recognizing Ms. Johnson, the Chair
would ask that your cell phones, pagers, any communication device that may disrupt
the decorum of this chambers be either turned off or silenced. The Chair will enforce
decorum at all times during the course of the business of the Council.
With that, Ms. Johnson.
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OPENING REMARKS
Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson led the assemblage in the singing of The
Queen's Prayer.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the
Pledge of Allegiance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for the opening this morning, Ms. Johnson.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we have received two requests from individuals who have
signed up prior to the convening of the meeting that wish to testify. Shall we
proceed?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to proceeding, the Chair will announce that all those that are to
testify that have signed up prior to the start of this meeting, according to the rules of
our Council you have three minutes to speak on each item.
We will assist you with your time. When you do begin speaking at the podium, the
green light will go on indicating your time has started. At the two minute thirty second
mark, the yellow light will go on indicating you have thirty seconds to conclude. And
at the three minute mark the red light will go on and if you have not completed the
Chair will have you complete your sentence. If you do have additional comments to
provide, you have an additional three minutes after all others have spoken.
With that Mr. Clerk, let us please call our first testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: The first individual to offer testimony it David Brown and he'll be offering
testimony on Bill No. 5, to be followed by Mike McCormick.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Is Mr. Brown here? Mr. Brown, if you would please come
forward to the podium. If, we would request you state your name for the record,
please sir, and share with us your comments this morning.
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PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. DAVID BROWN, [testifying on Bill No. 5 (2008)1:

Good morning, my name is David Henderson Brown.
Honorable Chair and Members of the County Council.
This is concerning a bill to approve a conditional use permit for a fourteen acre,
$9 million visitor center at Haleakala Ranch. I support that bill. The bill needs to be
improved however.
The problem is that on this tax key, there is the historic Haleakala Trail. Haleakala
Trail is the most important trail in the State of Hawaii that is closed to the public. This
trail corridor may have been used for over a thousand years. There's not
documentary evidence of that. The first written evidence is 1828. No horses were
used. I have an 1885 map of that trail.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Brown, we would ask if you could please speak in the mike so we
can en--ensure that we can . . . your comments.
MR. BROWN: I have a 1885 map of that trail which may be difficult to see over there, but
essentially it goes from St. Joseph's Church, under Piiholo Road, through the
Haleakala Ranch, through the Haleakala National Park, to the rim of the park, 1885
trail. Of course we know that the Highways Act was 1892.
1905 the Maui News reported a construction permit of Haleakala Trail. Even Maui
News couldn't get the difference between trail and trial right in those days, but there's
an article here about how the trail was improved to 20 feet by Mr. Duggan from
Honolulu.
Okay, now let's just go. My solution to this problem is—and I've given out my
testimony—I would defer this conditional use permit which is a privilege, until you
have a certified and recorded survey of the Haleakala Trail.
Actually it should have been done long before, in fact, I'm sorry, I apologize to come
late here, I thought you all knew about this.
The trail should be done by an experienced surveyor. It should extend from Olinda
Road to Haleakala National Park. I realize there are other tax keys involved, but it
should go across completely Haleakala Ranch land.
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It should be recorded in the Bureau of Conveyance. And as a completely separate
historical analysis of this 20 foot corridor, not the whole Land Court or not the whole
tax key should also be done.
Reasons for the survey. There are three main reasons for the survey and one is
direct. You don't have, you have a fiscal and fiduciary responsibility to make sure the
trail and the building site are not the same. Until you get surveys, you can't tell.
Second indirect. This is a baseyard, it's not a house or church. People go two or
three miles on ATV's and horses and may impact the trail.
Third, there is a House concurrent resolution introduced by Carroll and Bertram,
before Legislature right now, for the State to reclaim this trail. Because many people
in the State feels the State owns it.
Thank you very much and I appreciate going early. What a surprise.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Brown.
Members, you have heard the testimony of Mr. Brown this morning, questions on his
testimony. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Dr. Brown, could you hold up that map again. Do you, can you point onto that map
where the center's site is?
MR. BROWN: It's too small. I, I wouldn't do that, this is an 1885 map, even then they just
took a map home and drew on it. No, this is not scientific.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So you don't know in relationship to the trail where the
center's site is.
MR. BROWN: No, I do know it's the same tax key.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But that, that could be many hundreds of acres.
MR. BROWN: It could, it could and I would agree with that. But it also will be impacted
because people going to leave the site.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, one second please, Mr. Brown. Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS; Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Dr. Brown, thank you for your testimony. Do you know currently, if people utilize the
trail? If it's open to public access?
MR. BROWN: No, it's closed as it should be. Haleakala Ranch claims ownership and can
keep people off.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and what kind of impacts do you, you project could
occur from Haleakala Ranch Visitor Center.
MR. BROWN: Okay, it's my understanding that ATV vehicles which are already being used
up there, horses which are already being used, zip lines, other, you know adventure
type sports, maybe even things I don't know about. An those have to have a big
impla--have to have a big area to use outside of the visitor center. And certainly any
motorized vehicle would destroy.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And what is your understanding, I, I believe you
mentioned that the trail supposedly belongs to the State and I guess under DLNR.
What's your understanding of DLNR's position on the trail?
MR. BROWN: Uh, unfortunately, the State needs prodding. That's why Representatives
Bertram and Carroll introduced HCR 59 to prod DLNR to do the right thing. So I think
they are reluctant to do much of anything.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, HCR 59 was introduced in the 2007 Session.
MR. BROWN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: As you're aware, is it currently in the 2008 Session?
MR. BROWN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you.
MR. BROWN: In an improved form. I talked to Mr. Caldwell who helped improve it for
Mr. Bertram.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you Dr. Brown for your testimony.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
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MR. BROWN: Thank you for your interest.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, further questions for Mr. Brown?
Mr. Brown, one second please. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Mr. Brown, in my former employment I was with the telephone company and at the
time we had our lines going from Makawao on Piiholo Road along Olinda Road and
up to Haleakala. Would you know, I know there was a trail that we always used, the
exact, or the location of those pole lines at that time.
MR. BROWN: The poles are almost all there. They date from 1905, this construction and
it's in excellent shape. And I've walked it from the end of Piiholo Road with
permission of the Ranch in the past to go through Haleakala National Park, too. So it
goes to the Crater still and in fact, I would compliment the Ranch for not taking down
those poles and for leaving the structures as they are. There's a lot of rock work too,
a lot of rock work.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Would you know if that particular pole line is about the
location where you talk about this Haleakala Trail?
MR. BROWN: Ah, until it was surveyed I wouldn't know, but I would imagine the poles and
the rock work go together and, and represent this trail of 1905.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, any further questions for the gentleman, Members. Having none,
Mr. Brown, thank you very much for your testimony this morning.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Our next speaker is Mike McCormick and he'll be offering testimony on
Bill No. 6.
MR. MIKE MCCORMICK [testifying on Bill No. 6 (2008)1:
Yeah, aloha, Councilmembers and Council Chair Hokama.
Thanks once again for listening to our plea from the Maui Meadows area regarding
Bill 6 today. I think the second reading will be heard here in the Council and I just
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want to commend the Council on dealing with this issue at a time when government
seems to be broken.
It, this is a good example of how I think good government works. The community had
a problem; we contacted the Mayor's Office and our Councilmember Anderson. They
came out and hear the community speak out on the fact that our rural nature of our
community, our side setbacks were being impacted by something that happened, oh,
I think back in the year 2005.
So, some good legislation was written and today I'm hoping that the second reading
will finally put this issue to rest and be passed. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. McCormick. Any questions for the gentleman, Members.
Having none, Mr. McCormick, thank you so much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, Mr. McCormick was the last individual to sign up to testify
at this mornings meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there anyone else wishing to provide comment on any item that has
been agendized for today's meeting, please step forward and the Council will provide
you with an opportunity to share your comments with us.
Okay, we have one more person, Members.
Ms. Guille, why don't you give us your comments and then, then we'll take care of the
paperwork after, after your testimony.

MS. SUSAN M. GUILLE (testifying on Committee Report No. 08-16):
Okay, thank you. Good morning, Chair and Councilmembers.
I'm not sure if it's appropriate that I testify today, because I did testify in the Public
Facilities Committee. But I'm hoping today that the resolution to adopt a License
Agreement for the Tom Morrow Equestrian Arena will be accepted.
We've been working on it for six and a half years and I want to see it done before I
die. So anyways, so I just wanted to say that I really appreciate your support on that.
The arenas going very, very well. A lot of people use it and we're maintaining and
managing it on our own without any assistance from the County. And it'd be nice to
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just get the paperwork taken care of and have it all put to bed. So thank you very
much for letting me speak today and I hope the resolution will pass.
Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: First of all, can we have your name for the record.
MS. GUILLE: I'm sorry, I'm sorry, Susan Guille.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, Susan. And Susan, thank you for being here. I
know you were at our Public Works and Facilities Committee meeting and your
information was greatly appreciated. I also hope that we can get this finally put to
rest and so that, that Tom Morrow's memory will live for a long, long time with that
equestrian center.
MS. GUILLE: I think Tom would like that. He's looking down right now on this so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think he's jumping on his horse and coming on down
right now.
MS. GUILLE: Yeah, he is, so he's probably be here to testify pretty shortly so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
MS. GUILLE: Anyways, yeah, thank you. Sorry, I sort of spoke out of order. I wasn't sure
whether I should testify today or not because I did testify at Public Facilities. But
thank you for the opportunity and thank you for taking this matter under
consideration.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, any questions for the gentle lady. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Hi, good morning, Susan, nice to see you again.
MS. GUILLE: Good morning, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I think I remember this when I first came on the Council.
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MS. GUILLE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'd, I'd loved to have participated on this but I'm not on the
Public Works Committee and, and also we had the Sunshine Law issues. So as the
area representative, even with that I could not participate.
But just one general, general question in terms of, I guess the, the, the folks in the
community who are partaking in the events here. Has there been an increase now,
and as far as maintaining the, the arena.
MS. GUILLE: In terms of costs?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
MS. GUILLE: Yes, you know, sometimes catastrophic things happen with, you know
weather. And probably the issue we dealt with last year the most was we had a
really bad Kona storm which moved a lot of our sand out of the arena. Even with
trying to anchor it down with water sometimes the weather, you know, gets, gets
ahead of you on that.
And the other problem we had last year was a lot of waterline breaks. And, you
know, it seems like all the glue lines are going on the waterline in the park right now.
So Parks takes care of their part, but the breaks that we had within the arena area,
we had to take care of so, so we had to hire backhoes and some plumbers and
things like that.
But we're staying with it, we're staying with it, and we're still only charging six dollars
a month for someone to use the arena. It's seventy-five dollars a year, one fifty for a
family and that's basically our goal is just to break even at the end of the year that
people can use the facility for a nominal fee and we can maintain it.
And we do pay our own insurance. We pay for a monthly porta-potty. We, I pay for
weekly tractor maintenance on the arena, we drag the arena and keep the sand in a,
a safe, you know, useful manner for the horses.
And, and then we deal with any catastrophic things that come along. But a lot of it is
done by volunteer labor down there, you know, just painting, and whatever repairs
we need to do.
And we have been fortunate too because we are a non-profit. We have been able to
utilize the Community Service Program so we have had several people that have
signed up to do their community service hours there, which is really great for us
because they can help with the weed control and weed whacking and things like that.
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So, yeah, so it's, it's working out really good. I, I'm really happy after, it's five and a
half years since we opened, that it's going along well and we're still be able to provide
a service for the equestrian community without charging a lot of money. And I think
six dollars a month, you can't even go to McDonald's so I think that's a pretty fair
deal.
And we do keep it nicely maintained, the arena for the horses footing, so. And it's
available for shows. We didn't do many shows last year because of the water issue,
we need water down there when we do a show, but we have four scheduled for this
year so far, so, yeah, so it's going well.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Fantastic, that's good news to hear and I think you guys
serve as the model organization for others in terms of, you know, keep, staying with
your costs and, and also soliciting volunteer help in the community. So good luck to
you folks and thanks for doing a great job for the equestrian community and all the
folks in Upcountry.
MS. GUILLE: Thank you, I appreciate that. 1, I will just say too is that it was a promise we
made to Parks when we did, when, before we received the grant to build the facility.
Maintenance and management was an issue and we worked that out with them
through many meetings. And we've stuck to our, you know, our contract with them
and, and if something catastrophic happens Parks is there for us but we try to hold
our own up there, so. We're trying really hard so thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Any further questions for the lady? With none,
Ms. Guille, thank you so much for your presence this ..
MS. GUILLE: Thank you very much, Chair Hokama.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, with no one further coming forward for testimony, with
no objections, the Chair shall close testimony for today's meeting of the twenty-fifth of
January, 2008.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we would note that written testimony has been received
from Mr. David Brown.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, with no objections, Members, the Council shall receive
written testimony for today's meeting.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.

THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, THE WRITTEN TESTIMONY
OF DAVID HENDERSON BROWN, WAS MADE A PART OF
THE RECORD OF THIS MEETING.

MINUTES
The minutes of the Council of the County of Maui's regular meeting of November 16, 2007,
was presented at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Chairman, good morning.
AND I MOVE THAT THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF NOVEMBER 16, 2007 BE APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson to
adopt the regular meeting minutes of the sixteenth, November, 2007 meeting.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: No additional, no additional comments, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, any discussion? Having none, all in favor of the
motion please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
The following Committee Reports were presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 08-9 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That County Communication No. 06-294, from the Director of Finance,
transmitting the Finance Director's Quarterly Report and the Capital
Improvement Projects Report for Fiscal Year July 1, 2006 to June 30, 2007
(as of September 30, 2006), be FILED;

2.

That County Communication No. 07-74, from the Director of Finance,
transmitting the Finance Director's Quarterly Report and the Capital
Improvement Projects Report for Fiscal Year July 1, 2006 to June 30, 2007
(as of December 31, 2006), be FILED;

3.

That County Communication No. 07-157, from the Director of Finance,
transmitting the Finance Director's Quarterly Report and the Capital
Improvement Projects Report for Fiscal Year July 1, 2006 to June 30, 2007
(as of March 31, 2007), be FILED; and

4.

That County Communication No. 07-283, from the Director of Finance,
transmitting the Finance Director's Quarterly Report and the Capital
Improvement Projects Report for Fiscal Year July 1, 2006 to June 30, 2007
(as of June 30, 2007), be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-9 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
adopt Committee Report 08-9. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
This report details review by your Committee of the Fiscal Year 2007 Quarterly
Reports and Capital Improvement Project Reports as transmitted by the Finance
Director.
Your Committee met on various occasions with the members of the Administration
and its departments in examination of the appropriations, allotments and funds
detailed within the reports spanning July 2006 through June 30, 2007.
Through the adoption of this report, your Committee recommends the filing of the
county communications transmitting the individual quarterly reports. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion, please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
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COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-10 - BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That County Communication No. 06-293, from the Budget Director,
transmitting the Capital Improvement Projects Implementation Report for
Fiscal Year 2007 First Quarter (as of September 30, 2006), be FILED;

2.

That County Communication No. 07-69, from the Budget Director, requesting
a time extension to submit the Capital Improvement Projects Implementation
Report for Fiscal Year 2007 Second Quarter, be FILED;

3.

That County Communication No. 07-90, from the Budget Director, transmitting
the Capital Improvement Projects Implementation Report for Fiscal Year 2007
Second Quarter (as of December 31, 2006), be FILED;

4.

That County Communication No. 07-140, from the Budget Director, requesting
a time extension to submit the Capital Improvement Projects Implementation
Report for Fiscal Year 2007 Third Quarter, be FILED;

5.

That County Communication No. 07-163, from the Budget Director,
transmitting the Capital Improvement Projects Implementation Report for
Fiscal Year 2007 Third Quarter (as of March 31, 2007), be FILED;

6.

That County Communication No. 07-240, from the Budget Director, requesting
a time extension to submit the Capital Improvement Projects Implementation
Report for Fiscal Year 2007 Fourth Quarter, be FILED;

7

That County Communication No. 07-290, from the Budget Director,
transmitting the Capital Improvement Projects Implementation Report for
Fiscal Year 2007 Fourth Quarter (as of June 30, 2007), be FILED; and

8.

That County Communication No. 07-297, from the Budget Director, requesting
a time extension to submit the Capital Improvement Projects Implementation
Report for Fiscal Year 2008 First Quarter, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-10 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
adopt Committee Report 08-10. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
This report details Committee review of the matters relating to Capital Improvement
Project Implementation Reports for Fiscal Year 2007 and 2008, as transmitted by the
Budget Director.
Your Committee met on various occasions with the Administration and its
department's representative in examination of specific projects of concern contained
within the Fiscal Year 2007 reports as well as issue with the timeliness for which
these reports are transmitted.
Through the adoption of this report, your Committee recommends the filing of the
county communications relating to this matter. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion, please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
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COMMITTEE REPORT
08-11 - BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
NO.
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO. 10 (2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER
SUPPLY", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;
and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-345, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-11 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
adopt Committee Report 08-11. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
This report details the Budget and Finance Committee's review and recommended
approval of a bill to amend the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget to allow for a $200,000 grant
received by the Department of Water Supply for the State Department of Health
Source Water Protection Grant program.
The bill additionally was revised to reflect the year at hand and your Committee
recommends passage of the revised bill and the filing of the county communication.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion, please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 10.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-12 - BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO. 11 (2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO ESTIMATED REVENUES, LANAI COMMUNITY
PLAN AREA — LANAI WATER SYSTEM ACQUISITION APPRAISAL, TOTAL
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECT APPROPRIATIONS, AND TOTAL
APPROPRIATIONS (OPERATING AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT
PROJECTS)", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO
PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-346, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-12 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
January 25, 2008
Page 18

CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to

adopt Committee Report 08-12. Mr, Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
This report details the Committee's review and recommended approval of a bill to
amend the current 2008 Budget by providing increase to estimated revenues in the
Water Supply Fund by $110,000 of certified Carryover/Savings and designates an
added appropriation of equal amount for the Lanai Community Plan Area for
facilitation of the "Lanai Water System Acquisition Appraisal."
Your Committee recommended the bill be revised to incorporate non-substantive
revisions and by adoption of this committee report recommends the passage of the
revised bill and the filing of the communication. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? With none, the Chair will just state his
appreciation to the Chair, Mr. Pontanilla, and the members of the Committee for their
support in moving this forward for our island on Lanai.
If not, with no further discussion, Members, all in favor of the motion, please say
"aye"
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: BILL NO. 11.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you,
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COMMITTEE REPORT
08-13 - BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
NO.
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO. 12 (2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING
AND HUMAN CONCERNS", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be
ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-348, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-13 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
adopt Committee Report 08-13. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
This report details the Committee's review and recommended approval of a bill to
amend the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget by increasing grant revenue pertaining to the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns for the Home Investment Partnership
Program. The availability of this HOME Program funds will assist the County in its
effort to expand affordable housing opportunities and services.
The bill was revised to reflect the year at hand. Your Committee recommends
passage of the revised bill and the filing of the county communication.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? With none, all in favor of the motion, please say
"aye.
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 12.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 08-14 - BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO. 13 (2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO ESTIMATED REVENUES, MOLOKAI
COMMUNITY PLAN AREA GOVERNMENT FACILITIES, TOTAL CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROJECT APPROPRIATIONS, AND TOTAL
APPROPRIATIONS (OPERATING AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT
PROJECTS)", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO
PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-347, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-14 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to

adopt Committee Report 08-14. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
This report again details your Committee's review and recommended approval of a
bill to amend the current 2008 Budget by providing increase to estimated
Carryover/Savings revenues in the General Fund by $12,350,000 and designating an
added appropriation of equal amount for the new Molokai Community Plan--sorry for
the Molokai Community Plan Area, for the "New Kaunakakai Fire Station".
Due to the lapsing of the previously appropriated funds for the project and higher
than expe--expected estimated costs, the budget amendments will allow for the
progress of this much needed facility for Molokai.
Your Committee recommends passage of the revised proposed bill incorporating the
Committee's recommendations and filing of the county communication. Thank you,
Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Further discussion? Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
I'd like to thank the Committee Chair Pontanilla for helping to shepherd this through
at this particular point in time. I will be supporting the motion on the floor. Our island
community of Molokai is depending on the development of this long overdue
Kaunakakai Fire Station.
And it is most unfortunate that the bid process that went out to bid twice came in at,
at such higher figures. It is very disappointing for me that the station plans had to be
downsized a bit in order for the project to move forward. We're paying more and
getting less. However, the health and safety needs of our community remains the
number one priority.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr, Mateo.
We fully empathize with the situation your island and this County is placed by the
current bidding environment.
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Further discussion, Members? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I just have one question for clarification and it's just in
the wording.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, yes.
just read it because I, I thought in
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Um, it says, and
Committee, we were not adding $12,350,000. That was the new total, so could I just
have a clarification on that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: It is your Chair's understanding that the bill is requesting that the total
amount of the amended, new, new project be $12,350,000 Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And--and.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's not in addition to the ten and a half million we have in the past
appropriated. That funds has lapsed as according to the Chair's information and that
this new legislation will reinsert an amount to move Mr. Mateo's priority project on
public safety forward on Molokai.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and, so what we're doing is we're adding to the
funds that had already lapsed, but the total amount is now the 12,350,000. But, it
wasn't as though we're adding onto the previous amount of ten million an additional
twelve.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is correct, you are correct in your understanding. Yes, we're-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I just-CHAIR HOKAMA: --not creating a new project over $22 million, no we are not.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No I just wanted, because of the wording someone who
reads this, you know, may look at it and wonder how much are they spending. And I
want to assure them that this is just a, what we've done to enable that project to
move forward. So thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Members, any further questions or discussion on the
motion before you? With none, all in favor of the motion, please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 13.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-15 - PLANNING COMMITTEE:
Recommending that RESOLUTION NO. 08-5 , entitled "REFERRING A DRAFT
BILL TO AUTHORIZE HOME OCCUPATIONS IN VARIOUS ZONING DISTRICTS
TO THE LANAI, MAUI, AND MOLOKAI PLANNING COMMISSIONS", be ADOPTED.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 08-15.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to adopt
Committee Report 08-15. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair.
The committee report recommends adoption of a proposed resolution to refer to the
planning commissions a draft bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
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AUTHORIZE HOME OCCUPATIONS IN VARIOUS ZONING DISTRICTS". The
purpose of the draft bill is to establish "home occupation" as a permitted use in the
Residential, R-0 Zero Lot Line Residential, Apartment, Country Town Business,
B-1 Neighborhood Business, B-2 Community Business, and B-3 Central Business
zoning districts.
As mentioned in the committee report, expanding the list of zoning districts in which
"home occupation" is a permitted use would promote economic development and
lessen the need for commuting along with a lot of other benefits.
Pursuant to the Maui County Charter, referral to the planning commissions for review
and comment is a prerequisite to enacting land use ordinances.
I thank the Council for it's consideration of my motion to adopt Planning Committee
Report No. 08-15.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
Any further discussion, Members? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I, not being a member of this Committee, I was not in attendance when this was
discussed and I just have a question for the Chair of the Committee.
I, I note that there are permitted uses listed in Title 19 within these various districts
and some of them are nursery schools, child care homes, day care homes, day care
centers, babysitting services and other like facilities locating, located in dwelling units
used for child care services.
And then it goes on to describe the, certain restrictions. And, and what this bill does
is just add under permitted use, home occupations. And so I'm wondering if there is
a definition as to what that encompasses. What is defined as a home occupation
and if you discussed that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Balsa, will you, are you prepared to respond.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yes, to the extent of my knowledge.
We looked at all of the occupations that are already permitted and added home
occupations, which is sort of generic.
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We specifically discussed our, that we would not like to have TVR's and bed and
breakfasts added into this proposed resolution or bill because we'd like to keep those
separate because we don't want what occurred before where they got mixed in with
the home occupation proposal and it kind of stalled along the way and that's why it's
never been addressed.
But we are sending this over to the planning commissions and we understand they
will also include the Hana Advisory Committee and we will await their
recommendations to, and begin to do more work on this. This is a very preliminary
piece of legislation. It's a draft and we would like the community input.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
You know, I would request that, because I would assume that the commissions are
going to ask this same question, what is a "home occupation". And as defined in
Title 19, there is quite a definition for what a home occupation is.
And, and I'm just going to, not going to read the whole thing, I'm just going to briefly
state that it means "an enterprise or activity conducted by the occupant of the
dwelling unit wherein the enterprise or activity takes place and which involves either
the growing, processing, or manufacturing of product or the provision of services for
consideration and profit; provided". And then Chair, there's a list of like 'urn nine
provisions.
And I was, I would just suggest that maybe we could send that along to the
commissions so that they have that definition in front of them so that they know
exactly what it is they're discussing. Because the way the bill is right now, it just says
home occupation and there's no definition included. And that could mean just about
anything.
And I think we do, we do want to encourage home occupation, but at the same time
we want to make sure that their review of this will include an understanding of what
the definition of it is. Because I think it's very important, we don't want to lead people
to believe that any home occupation would be permitted the way it's written in the bill.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yes, thank you, Chair.
I'm going to defer this question to my Vice-Chair, Ms. Johnson, who has a little bit
more experience in this area than I do.
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But it is my understanding that what we are hoping for is that we will get from the
planning commission, the communities input as to what they see as a home
occupation, rather than putting our definition out there first.
But I'll defer to Ms. Johnson.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, and I think because Member Anderson
was at a disadvantage because she was off island when this took place.
One of the things that was made very clear by the Planning Department during the
discussion of this was that they already had a set of recommendations that would be
businesses that would be inappropriate for home occupation. They are going to go
through methodically the list of all of the home occupations, but transient vacation
rentals and automobile repair shops were, as in, noted in report already not included
in this measure.
So, what my belief is that with the assistance of the Planning Department as well as
input from the community, because you never know until you put something out there
that the types of comments that you will get. They are going to refine the list of what
they believe is appropriate. Address many of the concerns that are occurring in the
communities, especially by the people that are impacted by businesses that may not
even be on the list that Ms. Anderson read.
So, that was our understanding and just moving this forward so that there will be time
for that dialogue. And then what we will get back is a substantially pared down list of
what is appropriate and what is not appropriate.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA; Okay, thank you. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, excuse me. I seem to have a frog in my throat this
morning.
I also want to say that I have absolutely no objection to including Ms. Anderson's
definition. Anything that will facilitate the review of this bill is very welcome.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, so noted. Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
And, and I thank the Chair for that comment. It's not my definition; it's the law in the
County Code right now.
And if we are going to be, and we're asking the planning commissions to review the
amendments to Title 19, Section 19.08, Section 19.09, 12, 15, various sections within
the zoning code to allow for home occupation. And if, if we are going to be doing
that, and they are going to change what is considered a home occupation, then they
should also include. Because otherwise this, if we're going to amend the definition in
Title 19 to meet the needs for this bill, then that's also going to have to go back to the
planning commission for their review. Because anytime we amend Title 19, it has to
go to the planning commissions.
So the reason I'm bring this up is I think it would be appropriate along with this
resolution to send Title 19.04 which contains the definition of home occupation along
with the resolution so if they want to make changes to that definition, it can be done
at the same time. And so that everyone knows what the current law reads regarding
home occupation.
That's my concern, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Further discussion? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I want to thank the Chairwoman of that Committee for including the Hana Advisory
Committee in the deliberation on this bill. Because it will certainly help for the East
Maui District, try to be a part of identifying and defining home occupation. So once
again, thank you to the Committee and to the Committee Chair.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Is there any further discussion on the motion?
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
And, and I after, after reviewing Title 19 and the various definitions in the various
subchapters, I tend to have to agree with Chair, I mean 'urn, Member Anderson that
this should be inclusive. I think we want to do a good job the first time around and I
think the Chair of the Planning Committee also agreed with that. So is there
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something we need to do further? Do we have to make an amendment or could this
be adapted or sent forward? I'm not sure, that, that's my question at this point, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair is deciding the method to communicate what I'm hearing as
comments and requests from the floor of the Members at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I, I just reviewed that 19.04 and it does
have a definition already for home occupation. I don't know if we are able to provide
this information as a informational purposes for the planning commission to refer to
19.04 in regards to the definition of home occupation, and maybe Corporation
Counsel can help us out on this one here.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will take that under advisement at this time, Mr. Pontanilla.
The Chair will call a recess. We shall reconvene at 9:55.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 9:48 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 9:58 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Council meeting of 25 January, 2008 shall return to order. We have a
motion on the floor currently, Members. It is to adopt Committee Report 08-15, which
is an adoption of a resolution that will refer a draft bill regarding the subject of home
occupations to the various planning commissions of this County. Any further
discussion, motions? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I would like to make two amendments to the resolution to address the concerns I
raised this morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed,
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you
THE FIRST ONE WOULD BE AMENDING THE RESOLUTION
ADDING A SECOND WHEREAS AFTER THE FIRST WHEREAS
THAT WOULD READ "WHEREAS, SECTION 19.04.040 DEFINES
HOME OCCUPATION AS FOLLOWS" AND THEN THAT WOULD
INCLUDE THE, THE TOTAL DEFINITION OF HOME
OCCUPATION.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion to amend by Ms. Anderson, seconded by Ms. Baisa,
which would add a new "Whereas" clause, Members in the resolution as read by
Ms. Anderson.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair, is it necessary for me to read the whole
definition? I think I've cited the section.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You did and you know, the Chair prefers that we just cite and refer to the
section and not list the whole definition in the code, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I appreciate that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, that's why we have the code. And at the planning
commissions, I'm sure Deputy Corporations will have the appropriate documentation
and references that they can refer to, should the planning commission require the full
description of the code.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SO, MR. CHAIR, THEN I WOULD REVISE MY AMENDMENT TO
TAKE OUT THE AS FOLLOWS POR--PORTION AND JUST, JUST
CITE THE SECTION SO THAT THEY WOULD HAVE THAT AS A
REFERENCE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That would, I think, I believe that is very appropriate, Ms. Anderson.
Members, with no objections, the Chair shall accept the motion as revised and stated
as an amendment to the main motion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No objection.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Any further discussion? Okay, if not, we are voting on the amendment to the main
motion. All in favor say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
THE SECOND RESOLUTION [sic] WOULD BE IN THE FIRST BE
IT RESOLVED. IT CURRENTLY READS "THAT IT HEREBY
REFERS THE DRAFT BILL ENTITLED 'A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE TO AUTHORIZE HOME OCCUPATIONS IN
VARIOUS ZONING DISTRICTS', A COPY OF WHICH IS
ATTACHED HERETO AS EXHIBIT 'A' AND MADE A PART
HEREOF" AFTER THAT WE WOULD ADD "AND DEFINITIONS
OF 'HOME OCCUPATION' IN ANY RECOMMENDATIONS
THERETO, TO THE PLANNING COMMISSION, AND THE MAUI
PLANNING COMMISSION, AND THE MOLOKAI PLANNING
COMMISSION, FOR REVIEW PURSUANT TO SECTIONS 8-8.4
AND 8-8.6 OF THE REVISED CHARTER OF THE COUNTY OF
MAUI (1983), AS AMENDED".
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair recognizes and accepts the motion to amend as read by
Ms. Anderson and seconded by Ms. Baisa.
Ms. Anderson, any further comments?
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No, Mr. Chair, I just think that that makes the definition

that we already have in, in the code part of this resolution and part of what all the
planning commissions will be reviewing. And as you said, I'm sure the Planning
Department will make this definition known especially since it's in the resolution. And
any recommended changes to the planning commissions, so that when it comes
back to us, it's all in one package.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, any further discussion, Members? Okay, and again, the
Chair will just also point out to the Members, that in the committee report, the
Committee was conscious and did refer to that section of the code also stating where
the definition is currently housed in the Maui County Code.
No further discussion, Members? All in favor of the motion to amend, please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oppose, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. We are back to the main motion, as amended.
Is there any further discussion by the Members? With none, all in favor of that
motion, please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION NO. 08-5.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-16 - PUBLIC WORKS AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That RESOLUTION NO. 08-6 , entitled "AUTHORIZING A GRANT OF A
LICENSE TO OCCUPY COUNTY REAL PROPERTY TO TOM MORROW
EQUESTRIAN ARENA", be ADOPTED; and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-314, from the Director of Parks and
Recreation, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Let's see, which of our Co-Chairs. I believe it is Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair Hokama.
I MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-16.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. Medeiros, to
adopt Committee Report 08-16. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
Your Public Works and Facility Committee met on January 9, 2008 and
recommended the adoption of the resolution granting a five-year lease--license to the
Torn Morrow Equestrian Arena, a nonprofit organization, to occupy a portion of the
Fourth Marine Division Memorial Park in Haiku, Maui.
The Grants Review Committee recommended the approval of this license on June 6,
2001; however, the relevant documents were not executed at that time.
Consequently, the Tom Morrow Equestrian Arena has been operating by permit from
the Department of Parks and Recreation since the Grants Review Committee's
recommendations was approved.
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The partnership between the Department of Parks and Recreation and the
Equestrian Arena organization has been a successful one as you heard earlier. The,
your Committee acknowledges the organization's maintenance of the facility at no
cost to the County. Current users' fees charged by the organization allows the Tom
Morrow Equestrian Arena to financially be self-sufficient and primary, and primary
cover cost of maintenance and insurance.
Your Committee recommends further refining of the process used by the managed
real property grants such as this one as described in this committee report as well as
the memo dated January 24, 2008. You all have a copy of that, if there's any
questions, we, you, you can ask of it after I get through.
I humbly ask for all the Council's full support of this resolution and the adoption of this
committee report and the filing of this item.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
Members, if there are any further discussion on the motion before you. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'm in full support of this and as Member Molina had said
earlier to Ms. Guille, this has been a long time coming and certainly it honors
Mr. Morrow.
I think that the other issues actually relating to how we do grants, how we do
licenses, Grants Review Committee, it's a more global issue than just this one
particular agreement.
But, I think as Ms. Guille noted this morning, the community has really come together
in just a very spectacular way to do things that require a lot of capital and expertise
and a lot of care and love for that arena.
And I think it's really a testament to the memory of Tom Morrow and really to the
equestrian community because they have perhaps been Upcountry and sometimes
out of sight, out of mind. It's not a typical park thing that we always look at but I, I just
think it really is something that merits our full support. And I hope as Mr. Victorino
stated that we all support this and allow it to move forward.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further comments, discussion, Members? If not, all in favor of the motion, please
say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 08-6.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-17
- PUBLIC WORKS AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
That RESOLUTION NO. 08-7 , entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF A
ROAD WIDENING LOT FOR THE MAILEPAI HUI LAND SUBDIVISION,
PURSUANT TO SECTION 3.44.015, MAUI COUNTY CODE", be ADOPTED;
and
2.

That County Communication No. 07-319, from the Director of Public Works, be
FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-17.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, let's not all rush. We have a motion made by Mr. Medeiros,
seconded by Mr. Victorino, to adopt Committee Report 08-17. Mr. Medeiros.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Your Public Works and Facilities Committee met on January 9, 2008 and
recommended adoption of a resolution to accept the dedication of road widening
Lot 51-C-4-D, along Lower Honoapiilani Road in Lahaina, Maui, consisting of
approximately 784 square feet.
The subject road widening lot on Lower Honoapiilani Road resulted from a three-lot
subdivision north of Napilihau Road. Acqui—acquiring this right-of-way will assist the
County with the planned project to widen Lower Honoapiilani Road.
Certain frontage improvements such as grading for access to the property, a
wastewater treatment connection, and a driveway, were completed at the time of
inspection. Deferred improvements include such items as curbs, gutters, and
sidewalks. The subdivider will have to complete the deferred improvements once the
County begins the road-widening project.
I note that these improvements have been deferred and not waived. And the
department has stated its intention to insure that the subdivider shoulder the appra-appropriate costs of these improvements.
I respectfully ask for the Council's full support of this resolution, the adoption of this
committee report, and the filing of this item.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Members, any further discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I want to thank the Members of the Committee for
moving this forward.
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I think it will also help facilitate the project on Lower Honoapiilani Road which has
really been, I don't know, it's, I don't know if it'll ever be through. But it's moving and
one of the difficulties in making the improvements on the lower road was the right-ofway.
But I'm also very pleased that our Public Works Department, because of the measure
that we passed, and because of our discussion and my continued harassment about
deferral agreements, is going to actually, you know, make these individuals or require
that they make the improvements as opposed to this burden being shouldered by the
taxpayers through a deferral agreement.
So I am wholeheartedly supporting this and I'm very pleased that the Administration
is moving in that direction.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further comments, Members? Questions, discussion?
Having none, all in favor of the motion, please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk,
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 08-7.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
The following County Communications were presented.
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COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO. 08-10

- THOMAS PHILLIPS, CHIEF OF POLICE,
(dated January 14, 2008)

Informing of the Police Department's intent to expend $50,000 in State Forfeiture
Funds for its Employee Development Program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO, 08-10.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
file County Communication 08-10. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman.
This communication from the Chief of Police is informing Council, the department's
intent to use $50,000 in State Forfeiture Funds for use related to it's Employee
Development Program to fund training and related expenses.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 08-11 - BENJAMIN M. ACOB, PROSECUTING ATTORNEY,
(dated January 16, 2008)
Transmitting a copy of a Grant Award letter for the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice
Assistance Program for the period October 1, 2006 to September 30, 2010.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 08-11.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
file County Communication 08-11. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
This communication from the Prosecuting Attorney transmit to, to Council a copy of a
Grant Award letter from the Department of Justice indicating funds awarded under
the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant for the County of Maui in the
amount of $79,891 for the period October 1, 2006 through September 30, 2010.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Member, any further discussion? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 08-12 - KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated January 11, 2008)
Informing of the sale of $39,500,000 of General Obligation Bonds, 2008 Series A.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 08-12.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
file County Communication 08-12. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman.
This communication from the Finance Director informs Council of the sale of
$39,500,000 County of Maui General Obligation Bonds. The proceeds from the
2008 Series A Bonds will be used for financing capital improvements.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion? The Chair would just say that all of you as Members of
this Council should take pride in that with your efforts, you have allowed the County
to have a increase or higher bond rating.
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And currently we are the highest now in the State. We borrow even lower than the
State government, and the City and County of Honolulu because of your hard
decisions that you have made in the past.
And while it has taken us nine years to get to this point, I can tell you that your
actions undoubtedly by this letter will save our taxpayers a lot of money in interest
costs that we will not need to be paying on our borrowings.
And at four percent, who knows, the State may even ask us to borrow for them.
Is there any further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion
please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 08-13

KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated January 16, 2008)

In accordance with Resolution No, 99-26, transmitting a copy of the report of short
term investments for the quarter ended December 31, 2007.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla, you're a busy man today.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I am, Chairman. But this is something that's really
going to help the County.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 08-13.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to file

County Communication 08-13. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman.
This communication from the Finance Director provides the quarterly report of the
County's short term investments for the period ending December 31, 2007. The
report conveys total income earnings from these investments for the quarter as
$3,903,068.61. It's a lot of money, Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion on the motion before you? Having none, all in favor
of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO.

08-14

- G. RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated January 16, 2008)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING THE APPOINTMENT OF
MARIANNE N. 0. SUSINETTI AS A COUNCIL SERVICES CLERK IN THE OFFICE
OF COUNCIL SERVICES".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, ON YOUR BEHALF, I MOVE THAT THE PROPOSED
RESOLUTION ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION
NO. 08-14, AS CITED BY THE CLERK BY ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
adopt County Communication 08-14, which will have you consider the attached
resolution, Members, as well the filing of said communication. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, the Office of Council Services has been in the process of
recruiting for a clerk for the last three months. Upon completion of the interview and
testing process, the selection committee now recommends Ms. Susinetti for the
Council Services Clerk position.
Members, Marianne Susinetti was born on Kauai, attended the Kamehameha
Schools on Oahu, and graduated from the, from the South Dakota State University as
a geography major.
Her previous employment includes being a Private Secretary to the Director of the
State Department of Planning and Economic Development; an Administrative
Assistant to the President of the Chaminade University; and a Council Services
Assistant in the Office of the County Clerk, County of Kauai.
Chairman, I include in my motion the filing of the communication as well, and I ask
the Members for their support.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Mateo.
Members, any further discussion on the motion before you? With none, all in favor of
the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
The Chair is going to take a short recess. At this time we will take a, you know what,
and we'll include a short morning break for your personal requirements, Members.
So the Council will stand in recess till 10:30 a.m. and I'll have Ms. Suzuki introduce
the new member of the Council ohana.
Recess till 10:30 a.m.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:18 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:40 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: The regular Council meeting of 25 January, 2008 shall return to order,
Members. We have just finished with our business on County Communication 08-14.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we would note that the resolution adopted in conjunction
with 08-14 is numbered 08-8.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
NO. 08-15 - G. RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated January 18, 2008)
Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING SETTLEMENT OF
ROSA RODRIGUEZ MARTINEZ AND SALOMON BALTAZAR ALONSO VS. AARON
WON, COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL., CIVIL NO, CV 06-00409 HG LEK", and
requesting that the following motions be entertained:
1.

A motion to WAIVE the requirement of committee referral and
recommendation, pursuant to Section 5(H) of the Rules of the Council, for the
proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING SETTLEMENT OF ROSA
RODRIGUEZ MARTINEZ AND SALOMON BALTAZAR ALONSO VS. AARON
WON, COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL., CIVIL NO. CV 06-00409 HG LEK";

2.

A motion to ADOPT the proposed resolution; and

3.

A motion to FILE this communication.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Mateo.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF
COMMITTEE REFERRAL AND RECOMMENDATION FOR THE
ATTACHED PROPOSED RESOLUTION PURSUANT TO
SECTION 5(H) OF THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
waive the requirement of committee referral and recommendation on the proposed
resolution attached to said communication. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, the, the waiver will allow us the opportunity to discuss the
proposed resolution, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Members, any discussion on the motion? With
none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ENTITLED "AUTHORIZING SETTLEMENT OF ROSA
RODRIGUEZ MARTINEZ AND SALOMON ALONSO VS. AARON
WON, COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL., CIVIL NO. CV 06-00409
HG LEK".
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion from Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to adopt
the proposed resolution as read by Mr. Mateo. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, the attached proposed resolution will supersede
Resolution No. 07-151.
Members, if you would refer to the communication dated January 18, 2007 [sic] from
Director Fukuoka, Office of Council Services. You will recall that the, on the
December 21, 2007, Council adopted Policy Committee Report No. 07-159.
Committee also adopted Resolution No. 07-151, that included an incorrect reference
to the case number and a nonsubstantive error in the second "Whereas" clause. It
was discovered that an incorrect version of the resolution had been attached to the
committee report. The title of the resolution contains (1) the wrong case number and
(2) the word "court" is omitted in the second "Whereas" clause.
Members, adoption of the attached resolution as, as cited will correct the errors
noted.
Chairman, my motion will also include the filing of the communication, as well. And
Members, we ask for your support in this matter.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. The Chair recognizes the filing to be included in the motion
before the Members. Members, any further discussion on the motion before you to
adopt the proposed resolution? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: For the record RESOLUTION 08-9.

NO. 08-16

- MILTON M. ARAKAWA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS,
(dated January 11, 2008)

Transmitting the "Other Departmental Support" first quarter report of Fiscal
Year 2008 for work provided by the Department of Public Works to the Department of
Environmental Management.
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-16 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 08-17

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated January 16, 2008)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING
THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO AN
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR A STATE WATER POLLUTION
CONTROL REVOLVING FUND LOAN FOR THE FRONT STREET SEWER LINE
REHABILITATION, WEST MAUI COMMUNITY PLAN AREA, FISCAL YEAR 2008
BUDGET ORDINANCES (ALSO KNOWN AS FRONT STREET SEWER
REHABILITATION)".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-17 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 08-18

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated January 16, 2008)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING
THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO AN
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR A STATE WATER POLLUTION
CONTROL REVOLVING FUND LOAN FOR THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY (EPA) CONSENT DECREE SEWER REHABILITATION, WAILUKUKAHULUI COMMUNITY PLAN AREA, FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET ORDINANCES
(ALSO KNOWN AS ISLANDWIDE EPA CONSENT DECREE SEWER
REHABILITATION)".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-18 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
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NO. 08-19

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated January 16, 2008)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING
THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO AN
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR A STATE WATER POLLUTION
CONTROL REVOLVING FUND LOAN FOR THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY (EPA) CONSENT DECREE SEWER REHABILITATION, KIHEI-MAKENA
COMMUNITY PLAN AREA, FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET ORDINANCES (ALSO
KNOWN AS ISLANDWIDE EPA CONSENT DECREE SEWER REHABILITATION)".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-19 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 08-20

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated January 16, 2008)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING
THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO AN
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR A STATE WATER POLLUTION
CONTROL REVOLVING FUND LOAN FOR THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY (EPA) CONSENT DECREE SEWER REHABILITATION, WEST MAUI
COMMUNITY PLAN AREA, FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET ORDINANCES (ALSO
KNOWN AS ISLANDWIDE EPA CONSENT DECREE SEWER REHABILITATION)".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-20 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 08-21

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated January 16, 2008)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING
THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO AN
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR A STATE WATER POLLUTION
CONTROL REVOLVING FUND LOAN FOR THE KAANAPALI/HYATT FORCE MAIN
REPLACEMENTS, WEST MAUI COMMUNITY PLAN AREA, FISCAL YEAR 2008
BUDGET ORDINANCES (ALSO KNOWN AS KAANAPALI/HYATT FORCE MAIN
REPLACEMENTS)".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-21 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
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NO. 08-22 - JEFFREY S, HUNT, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated January 8, 2008)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
ORDINANCE NO. 2185 (1992), PERTAINING TO THE GRANTING OF A
CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO DR. ROGER KEHLER TO ALLOW FOR THE
CONTINUED OPERATION OF KIHEI VETERINARY CLINIC, SITUATED AT
95 WAIOHULI STREET, KIHEI, MAUI, HAWAII", and other related documents.
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-22 be referred to the Land Use Committee.
NO. 08-23

- GLADYS C. BAISA, COUNCIL MEMBER,
(dated January 17, 2008)

Pertaining to the matter of policy issues relating to coastal erosion and sea-level rise.
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-23 be referred to the Planning Committee.
NO. 08-24 - G. RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated January 18, 2008)
Transmitting a draft resolution entitled "AUTHORING AN AGREEMENT AMONG
THE COUNTY, NACO, AND CAREMARK RELATING TO A PRESCRIPTION DRUG
DISCOUNT CARD PROGRAM FOR RESIDENTS OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-24 be referred to the Policy Committee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Members, you have the Chair's recommendations of referral of the various county
communications to the standing committees of the Council.
Are there any questions or requests to the Chair regarding said referrals? Having
none, those communications shall be referred to the various standing committees of
the Council as duly noted on the left hand margin of your agenda.
Mr. Clerk.
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The following bills for ordinances were presented.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 1 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING APPENDIX A
OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE
CIVIL DEFENSE AGENCY
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO PASS ON SECOND AND FINAL READING BILL
NO. 1.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina to
pass Bill No. 1 (2008) on second and final reading. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
Adoption of the bill amends the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget to recognize grant awards
received from the Homeland Security Grant Program and recognizes grant
appropriations to more accurately reflect both Fiscal Year 2006 and Fiscal Year 2007
grant funds for certain programs administered by the Civil Defense Agency. 1 urge
Members to support this bill.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion please say
aye.

It

11
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, we have nine "ayes". Bill No. 1 passes second and
final reading.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 2 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO
THE DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT AND OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO PASS ON SECOND AND FINAL READING BILL
NO. 2.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina to
pass Bill No. 2 (2008) on second and final reading. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
Adoption of this bill amends the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget allowing for transfer of the
appointed CR Coordinator position within the Office of the Mayor, to a civil service
position in the Department of Management.
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By making the position a permanent civil service category, it is the hope to attract a
most qualified candidate for the needed position which has remained unfilled in it, it's
current category. I urge Members to support this bill.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, we have nine "ayes". Bill No. 2 passes second and
final reading.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 3 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING APPENDIX A
OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE
DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE
CHAIR HOKAMA: Busy day, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman, this is the last one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed, please.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
I MOVE TO PASS ON SECOND AND FINAL READING BILL
NO. 3.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina to pass Bill
No. 3 of 2008 on second and final reading. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
Adoption of this bill amends the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget allowing for additional funds
and position to the Commercial Driver License Program.
The action assists in satisfying mandates of the Motor Carrier Safety Improvement
Act of 1999 as it relates to monitoring of traffic control violations of our County's CDL
holders. I ask the Members' support for this bill. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chair votes "no."
NOES: CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Bill No. 3 of 2008 passes second and final reading, we have eight
"ayes", and one "no".
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 4 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 3299 (2005),
PERTAINING TO THE GRANTING OF A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO
VALERIE LEWIS OKAMURA TO ALLOW FOR THE OPERATION OF
MAUI BY THE SEA, A TRANSIENT VACATION RENTAL SITUATED AT
523 HANA HIGHWAY, KUAU, PAIA, MAUI, HAWAII
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 4 ON SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla to
pass Bill No. 4 of 2008 on second and final reading. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Bill No. 4 grants Valerie Lewis Okamura a conditional use permit extension with
seventeen attached conditions to operate a transient vacation rental called Maui By
the Sea located at 523 Hana Highway in Kuau, Maui, Hawaii.
This matter was previously heard at the January 11, 2008 Council meeting and was
approved on first reading.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
AND VICE - CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chair votes "no."

NOES: CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Bill No. 4 passes second and final reading, with eight "ayes", and one
"no".
Mr. Clerk.
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 5 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING HALEAKALA RANCH COMPANY
A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO CONSTRUCT AND OPERATE THE HALEAKALA
RANCH VISITOR'S CENTER, WITHIN THE COUNTY AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT,
FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT KULA, MAUI, HAWAII
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 5 ON SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla to
pass Bill No. 5 on second and final reading. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Bill No. 5 grants Haleakala Ranch Company a conditional use permit with seven
conditions to operate a visitor's center within the County Ag district in Kula, Maui,
Hawaii.
This matter was previously heard at the January 11, 2008 Council meeting and was
approved on first reading.
And for the Members information, the, there was a concern expressed today in
testimony by Mr. Brown related to the Haleakala Trail.
And the applicant, Mr. Don Young from Haleakala Ranch did provide a letter to all
Members dated January 23, related to the concern and as well as a, presently an
agreement that is in principle according to the letter that is acceptable to both the
DLNR and Haleakala Ranch. And the formal agreement has been completed and is
expected to be executed shortly.
And Mr. Young is in the gallery. And Mr. Chair, if you deem it appropriate he is here
to further expound if you, you choose to have him come up here.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I, I, I would request that Mr. Young come forward, he has a map, I think that would be
helpful for the Members in relationship to the concern brought up by Dr. Brown this
morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Members, before we proceed, first is there any
objections by the Members to allow Mr. Young to come forward?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, that is fine.
Members, I would just remind you, we do have a motion on the floor, so as you wish
to provide questions to Mr. Young, please remember the parameters that you need to
be aware of and have your questions appropriately within those parameters, under
the current discussion.
Who would like to be first to ask Mr. Young. And Mr. Young thank you very much for
agreeing to come forward at this time.
MR. DON YOUNG: You're welcome.
CHAIR HOKAMA: For the record though, before I, I recognize Ms. Anderson, will you
please state your name and your relationship to this application, please.
MR. YOUNG: Good morning, Chair and Councilmembers. I'm Don Young, President of
Haleakala Ranch.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Young.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
And, and I think my questions would fall within the condition that we have regarding
"Haleakala Ranch shall develop the property in substantial compliance with the
representations made to the Council".
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So, Mr. Young, could you please provide copies of the map that I have, that I saw this
morning. And it shows the, the Haleakala Bridle Trail in relationship to the Visitor
Center. And I think that might be helpful for the Members to see.
And, while they're passing that out, I would like to note that in, in your letter of
August 7, to the Na Ala Hele Trail and Access Specialist for State DLN--thank you-you describe--keep that one—you describe the agreement that you are, the draft
Memorandum of Agreement between DLNR and the Na Ala Hele Trail in, in regards
to the development of the trail or at least in turning it over to the Na Hale, Na Ala
Hele.
In your letter, you're, you're describing conditions to avoid operational conflicts within
the Ranch, and you note in your letter that bicycles, motorcycles, horses or pets will
not be permitted. I understand Dr. Brown's concern about ATV's because I went up
and did a, a site inspection myself up there and it's real obvious that the ATV's do put
a lot of wear and tear on the ground. And, so could you give us any assurances that
the commercial operation for the ATV's at the center will not adversely impact this
trail.
MR. YOUNG: Yes, as I explained earlier to you Michelle, the, the existing ATV activity is a
fixed trail tour. And it does traverse perpendicularly to the, the general corridor that
that Bridle Trail would exist on.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You mean it crosses over the trail.
MR. YOUNG: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But it doesn't use the trail.
MR. YOUNG: Correct, correct. And so, it's limited specifically to those areas and only
those areas. And the intent is to not expand any activity whether it's ATV or any
other commercial activity that would impact the trail through the corridor itself.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And then would you be willing in your agreement with
DLNR to make that very specific in the agreement. As far as commercial ATV's
because I know that you do use ATV's for ranch operations.
MR. YOUNG: Yes, that, the, the agreement with DLNR is intended to be a guided hike so
it's not open public access. So that it will be a, a managed guided hike of the, these
portions of the trail that would not include any motorized vehicles including ATV,
ATV's themselves.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Will there be any charge for that?
MR. YOUNG: No, no.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But it would still be under the auspices of DLNR's-MR. YOUNG: So, yeah-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --Na Ala Hele.
MR. YOUNG: It's intended to be a collaborative cooperative effort with Na Ala Hele. And
we share the same interest and, and goals of preserving and protecting the historic
nature of the trail and providing a, a reasonable limited public access that, that can
work for the Ranch and satisfy the goals of DLNR.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for that assurance. We appreciate that and,
and it does appear that the trail is quite a distance away from the center so that there
would be no other operation any where near this trail.
MR. YOUNG: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, further questions for Mr. Young. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Mr. Young, just for my own curiosity. You know, I, I talked to Mr., well I asked
Mr. Brown a questions in regards to the telephone line. Is it in the same location as
the trail?
MR. YOUNG: I'm going to defer to Scott Meidell, who's our Vice President of Land and
Resource Management specifically on the, the telephone poles. He's more
knowledgeable in terms of the actual land itself. Scott.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would also request if you would please state your name and the
position you deal with regarding the application, please.
MR. SCOTT MEIDELL: Mr. Chair, Councilmembers. Scott Meidell, Land and Resource
Manager for Haleakala Ranch. Mr. Molina, excuse me, Pontanilla, the Haleakala
Trail approaches the utility corridor you're talking about in one place. It doesn't run
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parallel to it, nor is it traverse the same route. I think it comes probably within about

fifty or sixty yards at one point along the trail.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And, my questions will be pretty
much along the same lines as Member Anderson. In the map you provided, the red
line indicates the trail, but that part of the trail is the only part that exists on your
property.
MR. MEIDELL: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right, because the trail continues beyond that.
MR. MEIDELL: It continues mauka and makai of Ranch property.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. MEIDELL: And to Haleakala National Park and in, along approximately the Olinda
Road corridor.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And your proposal or agreement with DLNR is to make
the trail accessible just twice a year? Is that correct?
MR. MEIDELL: At a minimum, twice a year.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --at a minimum?
MR. MEIDELL: Yes, we're, we're open to additional events if there's sufficient demand and
it works operationally for us.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, if someone decides they wanted to walk the trail
from mauka to makai, coming from the rim of Haleakala Crater, when they get to the
point of Haleakala Ranch they would no longer be able to continue the walk unless
they had advance notice or permission from the Ranch.
MR. MEIDELL: Unless it was in the context of one of the organized events through Na Ala
Hele, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, my, my concern with this is that, you know, our
King's Trail, Piilani Trail is fragmented because we then take the, you know, position
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to keep it open throughout. And that what's concerns me that it's not accessible to
the public, only except when approval is given.
So the agreement with DLNR is, is that they're agreeing that it be closed otherwise?
MR. MEIDELL: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And does DLNR have any property ownership in any of
the, part of the trail that goes through Haleakala Ranch?
MR. MEIDELL: No, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Just Haleakala Ranch?
MR. MEIDELL: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you for your responses. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Medeiros. Members, any further questions
for our resource gentleman? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, that, that's a little confusing to me because in the
April 15, 2004 letter that was sent to the Land Division of DLNR from the Program
Manager, I'm assuming from Na Ala Hele, through the Division of Forestry and
Wildlife, they make a comment on the project and they're saying that the State of
Hawaii, Department of Land and Natural Resources claims ownership of the historic
trail. And to date, negotiations with Haleakala Ranch on the trail's disposition and
methods to allow for public use of this feature have not been finalized. And then they
go on to ask for metes and bounds.
So are you saying that they're incorrect, that DLNR does not have ownership of this
trail?
MR. MEIDELL: Yes, mam. It's the Ranch's position that, that we have ownership of the
trail. And the various legal positions have been established over a period of time and
we thought the best way to get around that issue and meet the objectives of, of
access to the trail was to enter into a Memorandum of Agreement with DLNR.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And does, does DLNR agree with you that, I mean have
they forfeited their claim on the land, the ownership of the land?
MR. MEIDELL: No they have not.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So it seems to be still in dispute because when, you
know, Members, its not easy to read this 1905 or whatever it is 1905 article in the
Maui News, yeah, 1905. It, it pretty much states that the trail has been completed to
the top of the trater, Crater and that, you know, that there will be land markers,
fingerposts, they call them to the top. And that access from the Catholic church at
Makawao up that trail to the top would not be under the necessity of taking a guide.
You know, this really isn't under our purview for this permit, Mr. Chair, but the fact is
that in regards to, you know, and, and even the letter that we have from DLNR it does
say that the subject matter is a Haleakala Ranch Visitor Center and so that's why I'm
bringing this up because they brought it up in regards to the center.
You know, State law says we're supposed to have open access to the mountains.
County of Maui since 1974 was supposed to adopt an ordinance that implements that
State requirement. To date we haven't done it.
And, you know, I can appreciate Haleakala Ranch's concerns in regard to open
access to their lands. But since 1905 this trail has been there and I think that we
need to respect the, the opinions that have been given to us in this letter from DLNR.
And, I don't know where we go from here because this trail isn't within the boundaries
of the visitor center. But, maybe we might want to refer this matter to one of our
committees for discussion to see what the outcome might be. And that those of us
who are concerned about this could contact DLNR.
And, you know, we haven't got anything in regards to this conflict regarding
ownership so, you know. I don't want to say you're wrong, but I don't want to say
you're right either.
And I would hate to see, you know, only two guided tours a year. The Na Ala Hele
Program is meant to allow open and free public access to our mountains. And I don't
think they restrict it in the West Maui Mountains. There's open trails there, I don't
even think you need a guide, you just got to follow the trail and stay on it.
So, I'm wondering if, you know, if you can afford an ATV, if you can afford a
horseback riding activity, then you have access to Haleakala Ranch lands. But if
you're kamaaina and you just want to go up to the mountains to pick whatever, that
you have a right as a Native Hawaiian to gather, should you have to wait for a guided
tour? I don't know. I don't think State law, that's what State law is all about.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let, let the Chair--
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So-CHAIR HOKAMA: --interject just, at this time, you know, Mr. Anderson.
I'd like to complete questions for the resource people and we can have the
discussion, conversation, debate on the motion within the Members. Is there any
further questions for either gentleman that is here this morning representing
Haleakala Ranch, Members.
Okay, Mr, Medeiros. Ms. Anderson, you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Just one last question, Chair before I yield.
Do you have anything in writing from DLNR since the April, 2004 letter that you could
share with us? Because we have several letters from you, but I don't see anything
from DLNR in response.
MR. YOUNG: Michelle, I apologize. We, we have a lot of correspondence with DLNR over
the past year in terms of our efforts to resolve this with them to avoid the, the legal
dispute in terms of ownership. So that's, that's been acknowledged by both of us.
And, and in hindsight I probably should have included something from DLNR in the
response to you. But what I do have here this morning is a, is a letter from Peter
Young that he wrote, in this case to Danny Mateo in response to letters that David
Brown had sent over a year ago to Councilmembers as well as State Legislature,
Legislators.
And in Peter Young's response he acknowledged the dispute but he, he made a
number of comments in here that, you know, this was in response specifically to
correspondence from David and the, the proposed legislation that he's raised. And
in, and in general, Peter Young on behalf of DL--DLNR is explaining that there's a
significant risk to the State in pursuing the, the ownership dispute. And, and his
intent is to work with us to resolve open access and of, again avoid the litigation.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Excuse me, Don, what is the significant risk that he
references.
MR. YOUNG: That they lose.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Sorry.
MR. YOUNG: That, that the State loses the, the, their claims.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, the risk is if you take it to court, they might lose their
claim?
MR. YOUNG: Yes, and, and, and, and the repercussions of that to the State and DLNR.
As an alternative, we both, both Haleakala Ranch, and the State, and DLNR agree
that it would be far better for us to work together with the appropriate bodies as
opposed to an individual citizen and his own interest to what would be the
appropriate open access.
And there's been correspondence including what I provided with you that explained
other access that the Ranch does provide to the community and the kamaaina in, in
terms of not access to this, this trail which goes through core Ranch pasture land, but
to other lands that the Ranch has that are equally beneficial in terms of recreational
opportunities for citizens of, of Maui.
So we've, we've been, you know, we've been dealing with, with DLNR on trying to
reach an agreement, which we think we have, that's satisfactory to them in the
context of what the trail issue is and to the Ranch that at least gets us started in
terms of opening up some access and seeing how it works.
We share the same interest in terms of preserving historical significance, that's not
an issue. Yeah, it's just an, it's an issue of how much public access. And frankly
there's a, there's a position from Na Ala Hele here on Maui that is, is not wanting a lot
of public access. That they, their's a position that it would be beneficial to limit public
access in the context of preserving historical nature of the trail.
So there's a lot of different issues involved and, and it really, to me, and is a reason I
didn't provide a lot of the detail. I viewed it as a totally separate issue apart from the
visitor center.
The visitor center really has very, very little potential impact on this trail, and the
issues of public access and all of that, and they should be dealt with really in a
separate, separate context. And, and we think the appropriate body there is the
State, and the DLNR, and Na Ala Hele, which we are working on, and David Brown
as, as a member of Maui Advisory Committee for Na Ala Hele.
So, you know I would respectfully ask you to allow us to work through this agreement
with DLNR and proceed with the visitor center as a stand alone project for the time
being.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you, Mr. Young.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could I ask the date of that letter from Peter Young.
MR. YOUNG: I, I'm sorry, it was February 16, 2007.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that's the latest correspondence?
MR. YOUNG: It's not the latest correspondence. I, offhand I don't recall, I just didn't bring
the file that we have with DLNR. But I, yesterday morning I was at the Maui Coastal
Land Trust Trustees meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Young, Mr. Young, I just prefer you to answer the questions. Not-MR. YOUNG: I was going to-CHAIR HOKAMA: --add additional-MR. YOUNG: --Laura Thielen who's now the new head of DLNR was there and we
discussed briefly that this was pending so, again the con--communication has been
ongoing and that was the most recent.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair, the only reason I'm concerned is because
DLNR is concerned because they sent a letter in regard to this visitor center on this
very issue saying that they wanted the metes and bounds, that they claimed
ownership of the trail. And so, barring no other communication from them, I think it is
still a concern, but I don't know that it is something that is within our purview.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that comment.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any further questions for the resource people? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
And just along the lines of Member Anderson. Sir are you, I'm sure you're aware of
House Concurrent Resolution 59 that was introduced in the 2007 Legislature
regarding Haleakala Trail?
MR. YOUNG: Yes, I am.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You are. Okay, and there, under that resolution they are
asking the Attorney General's Office to investigate and look into this and try to come
to a resolution. Are you familiar with that?
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MR. YOUNG: Generally, you know, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, you know, my concerns is like Member Anderson
is that, you know, this trail probably was established before Haleakala owned that
property, way back in the ancient days. And for us to, you know, start to close it up I
don't think is a benefit to the community as a whole. So I just wanted to be sure that
you're aware of this resolution that is still current in the 2008 Legislature.
MR. YOUNG: Yes, both we and DLNR are aware of that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further questions for our resource people. If not,
Mr. Young, thank you very much for your presence.
MR. YOUNG: Thank you all.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, we have a motion before you.
The Chair would state that while the issue of the trail on it's own subject and it's own
concerns has sufficient merit for additional discussion in the appropriate arena. What
is before you is a request for a conditional permit on a portion of that tax map, tax
map key which is for 14.057 acres as shown on the map that was just shared with
you from the Ranch and to grant a conditional permit to operate a visitor center.
I would also note that if and when DLNR and the Ranch comes to an agreement,
condition one of our ordinance says full compliance of all applicable governmental
requirements shall be rendered. And I believe that condition is sufficient enough to
address the concerns regarding the trail, if it impacts at all the operations of the
visitor center.
It is something between the Ranch and the Land and Natural Resources. I'm sure
the Board, which is the authorized body that will have nine commissioners make a
formal public meeting and formal vote on the issue, should they grant the department
to move forward is something that will be of public record.
So the Chair is comfortable to move the question forward and ask you to make a
decision on this motion at this time.
Any further discussion, Members? Okay, if not, all in favor of the motion please say
" aye. "
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. Bill No. 5 passes second and final reading, with nine
"ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 6 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 19.29,
MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO RURAL DISTRICTS
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA:
MR. CHAIR, I MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 6 ON SECOND AND
FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Ms. Baisa, I don't know, seconded by
Ms. Anderson to pass Bill No. 6 on second and final reading. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Bill No. 6 would establish development standards for the
County Rural Zoning District. I thank you for your consideration of my motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, further discussion? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, for the last, second and last time on this bill,
Mr. Chairman.
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I just want to thank all the Members for supporting this. And thank the Administration
for stepping forward and assisting us and getting this bill adopted and actually
brought forward in a really timely manner.
It does put in safety provisions for those people who live in Maui Meadows, for
people who live Upcountry and Pukalani, for various areas within the County that
were not properly zoned rural and thereby lost their rural building standards by an
administrative decision within the Planning Department some years ago.
So, I'm sure everybody that lives in this area who always thought they had rural
building standards will sleep well at night now, now knowing that those standards are
secured for them. And that their view planes and their lot setbacks will be safe from
future development.
Thank you, Chairman,
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Anderson. Further discussion, Members? Having none,
all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. Bill No. 6 passes second and final reading, with nine
"ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 7 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 19.04, MAUI
COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO GENERAL PROVISIONS AND
DEFINITIONS, AND AMENDING CHAPTER 19.36, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO OFF-STREET PARKING AND LOADING
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. This item was discussed, I
believe in the Planning.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Motion, so I can second. Motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, excuse me. I am sorry, I am sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wrong one, that's not ours but.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: That's from Planning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk, are we on Bill No. 7?
COUNTY CLERK: That's correct, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, my apologies, it is Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 7 ON SECOND AND FINAL
READING.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My apologies, Members. My notation is incorrect. I have a motion made
by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Ms. Johnson to pass Bill No. 7 on second and final
reading. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. Bill No. 7 would establish new definitions
and parking standards for residential mixed use developments. I thank you for
consideration of my motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, further discussion on the motion?
The Chair would just add, I thank the Chairwoman, Ms. Baisa. This would definitely
help us on Lanai, and I hope it will help us with our other sister rural communities
throughout the County whether it be on Molokai or in other regions of Maui. That
hopefully this proposal that you have put forward for us is very workable and again
it'll be a good test for us to observe how this is implemented.
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And of course we always have the ability to adjust and amend in the future should we
find the need to do so. So I thank Ms. Balsa to get this legislation completed and to
this point in the process.
With there being no further discussion, Members, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Bill No. 7 passes second and final reading, with nine "ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we have no further business scheduled for today.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, we are under "Announcements", and since
Mr. Molina's beautiful lei catches my eye, I'll ask Mr. Molina if he would care to start
off our announcements for today's meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Members of the Council offered various announcements.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business before the Council, the regular meeting of
January 25, 2008, was adjourned by the Chair at 11:43 a.m.
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